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At the regular January meeting held on January 26, 2023 Mr. Campbell is investigating contracting with Lykins 

for a diesel tank at the Carroll Hills School location. The Board had an issue with getting bad diesel which led 

to two buses having mechanical issues. School buses have been going to Minerva Local Schools to fuel and 

paying much cheaper rates. This led to the exploration of leasing a tank from Lykins. He is also exploring the 

option of an account with Speedway.  

 

Mr. Campbell attended the Superintendent Executive Committee meeting on January 19, 2023. The 6.5% 

retention payments are scheduled to providers for those who have opted in. Nutrition for Longevity presented 

on healthy home meals. Other topics included waiver redesign, multisystem youth, and the extended Public 

Health Emergency to April 11, 2023. Medicaid continuous enrollment will end April 1, 2023. County Boards 

will also need to budget for quarterly reduced Enhanced Federal Medical Assistance Percentage starting July 1, 

2023.  

 

Mr. Campbell received a mailing from the Ohio Department of Education with a letter and resolution to oppose 

the proposed changes to Title IX and to affirm parental rights and local control of Ohio K-12 Education. The 

State Board opposes the proposed regulatory changes released by the U.S. Department of Education on June 23, 

2022. 

 

Business Manger Ray Heaston reported total revenue $4,995,903.85 and total expenses 4,777,701.38 . Revenue 

exceeding expenditures by $218,202.47.  

 

In other business, the Board: 

 

• Approved payment of November bills in the Hot Lunch account in the amount of $812.44; 

• Approved payment of November bills in the General Funds account in the amount of $79,558.49; 

• Approved payment of November bills in the Residential Services account in the amount of $15,565.55; 

• Approved payment of December bills in the Hot Lunch account in the amount of $1,475.10; 

• Approved payment of December bills in the General Funds account in the amount of $34,508.20; 

• Approved payment of December bills in the Residential Services account in the amount of $9,319.60; 

• Approved Resolution 112023 revised the Personnel Policies and Procedures Manual;  

• approved the Ethics Council recommendation of four new application for Family Selected Services 

• went into executive session at 6:16 pm to consider employment of a public employee or public official and 

exited at 6:26 pm with no further action.  

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is February 23, 2023 at 5:30 P.M. at County Board office. 
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